Charing Cross Precinct Minutes


THURSDAY, AUGUST 10, 2006 
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL



The meeting opened at 7.40 pm

Apologies: - Nicole Stevens, Frank Corcoran, Jean Skinner.

Attendance as per Attendance List

1. Constable O’Brien reported the data on stolen vehicles in the area. The map showed the frequency and “hot spots” of vehicle thefts over the last three months. Targeted cars were Toyota Hiaces, Ford Lasers, Toyota Taragos. The reported days and times for vehicle thefts were Monday, Friday and Saturday, 6 pm and later. 

Constable O’Brien also had one month’s data on break and enters. Points of entry are unlocked windows, especially in ground floor flats. Laptops, cash and jewellery most frequently stolen items. Police arrested one individual on identity fraud charges. On Monday, July 10, three males went on the rampage, damaging letterboxes and cars. They were arrested and the 18 year old charged and the juveniles dealt with.

2. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record of the event.
Moved: Margaret Hope
Seconded: Danny Corretti

Matters arising from the above: The Taylor St signs have gone up. Pat mentioned the intersection of Bronte and Albion Sts again – she had to wait for 32 cars to pass before she could cross the road. No pedestrian island yet. Because of the considerable traffic and the age/disabilities of pedestrians from the surrounding area Council needs to look into this matter.

Margaret mentioned vicious dogs on private property. Will council act if they are on private property? Nicole will investigate. 

2. Kennard’s D.A. 1992
Margaret tried to get the file and got the missing part this afternoon and spoke to Mark Featherstone. There were meant to be 10 parking spaces on site and no selling. Is the “chicken coop” on site illegal as well as the Plumber’s supply? The hire trucks must be parked on site. Pedestrian safety is a concern with trucks entering and exiting from the site. Anda mentioned that they moved the fence, pulled the plants out and thereby extended their area. Margaret mentioned that Freedom of Information Act made it difficult to take the plans out. There was also a question regarding their signage.


3.A number of shop signs do not comply with the CCCArea: Reece, Chicken Shop, Pilates, Newsagency, RSL and floodlighting. Nothing has happened following our enquiry. The Golf shop is closing down. On the footpaths there are obstacles – dress racks, A-frames, dog boxes, tables and chairs, rubbish bins outside some shops. Margaret mentioned the cars parked in the Charingfield Drive – is that legal? Mora replied that Council Officers can go into it and that she will organise it. Dan mentioned that some power cables were too low. Two signs in Macpherson St are down.

4. D.A. 18 High St.
Sect. 96 application- there is to be a three storey development at the back of the terrace. Owner asked that all conditions be deleted. In the re-submitted plans the mansard window was to be incorporated into a door. A wall was to be removed. The 900mm setback will take all light from No. 16. The floor: space ratio was exceeded on the plans but Liberal councillors approved them. Sue pointed out that they want to take two central walls out which will affect the ceilings in adjoining terraces. A skylight will do the same as the roof space is shared.

Danny and St. Catherine’s car park: Danny’s right-of-way was going to be used but now they are going to use No 317’s driveway only. They still insist on 14 car spaces. There are still concerns regarding pedestrian safety. The headmistress claimed they need the spaces for staff as some come from far away (Dural). There is still the worry that the parents will do U-turns at the top of High St. The back lane into the campus could have been used – but there are demountable buildings.
The school was asked to come up with a master plan of management. The architect suggested that Margaret and Danny talk to the headmistress re: a feasibility plan for Leichhardt Lane. The school wants to buy Danny’s property but he doesn’t want to move out of the area. The parking lot will affect the value of his block. There are no car parks under the Junior school of the gym. Mora will take the matter to the traffic committee re: pedestrian safety etc. Margaret to chase Mora re: meeting (see attached resolution)


GENERAL BUSINESS:

Pat: The Wombat Crossing in Macpherson St has not really slowed traffic down and the lighting at night is not at all adequate. The lights from the hall light it up nicely – but this doesn’t happen regularly. There needs to be a light above the road. And the signs have been vandalised. Mora will take this to the traffic committee.

Zebra crossing at the Commonwealth Bank. Mora suggested that Pat take up residence in Bellagio’s to do a pedestrian count. As it is in their interest that their customers make it safely across the intersection they should only be too happy to supply Pat with necessary sustenance! Mia to write a petition for this issue. Henrietta St Zebra crossing?

Mora mentioned the Business Awards Nights for Charing Cross at the Legion’s club on August 30.

Sam suggested that D.As. be put in in 3D so that it is easier to understand what is to be done and neighbours should get free plans.

MOTIONS: 

1. In view of the ever increasing power consumption and the development in the Charing Cross shopping centre, we request that the Supply Authority bundle the overhead supply cables and thereby reduce visual pollution. 
Proposed: Sam Helprin
Seconded: Peter Garlick
Carried unanimously.

2. CCX urges Margaret Hope to write a submission in objection to the section 96 at 18 High St. in the strongest possible terms. This meeting is concerned about the structural integrity of the Glen Rock Terraces – a site of State heritage significance in NSW. Also of concern is light availability to all Glen Rock Terraces, roof space and the planned skylight.

Proposed: Lynne Jocelyn
Seconded: Danny Coretti
Carried unanimously.

Resolution:

CCX Precinct urges Council to refuse a proposed ingress/egress for St. Catherine’s at Bronte Rd. The Precinct supports the use of a pre-existing designated road at Leichhardt Lane, and urges council to protect pedestrian safety and amenity at Bronte Rd.


The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.
Next meeting 19 October 7.30pm Waverley Public School
 

